The meeting was held at AJ's Bar and Grill with 11 members present.

The meeting started with the members reporting what car shows they had attended in the last month. Then they moved on to Future car shows that will hopefully take place. This weekend has lots of opportunities. One is the Robert Johnson car show at 135th & W. Kellogg. Another is Bubba's 33 at Bubba's. Garden Plain is having their Oktoberfest and Town & Country Classic is having a car show at the K-42 and Maize restaurant. Lake Garnett is also having a 3 day race weekend that David G. sent an email about to all the members. There was also discussion on the Hobo Happenings Car Show in Douglas in November. It should take place the week before Thanksgiving. The members that were present at the meeting expressed interest in attending again this year even though only Ford's won awards last year. Guess we will wait and see if it actually takes place.

The Hutchinson Swap Meet is coming up soon. Be looking for any car parts that you might want to sell or anything else car related. Of course they will go up on Thursday to set up our booths but then discussion centered around what time to meet at David G's house on Friday before going to the show. They are planning to meet at 11 AM and then caravan to Hutchinson to be ready for the swap meet to open at 1 PM.

There was some discussion about having another work day at Gary's house on the engine stand. David G. is going to Oklahoma this weekend to pick up an engine and he volunteered to put it on the engine stand to test it and make sure the engine stand works as it should. Be watching for information on this to come by email from David G. after he talks with Gary.

Gerald talked about the fish fry that he has invited the car club to attend on Oct. 17. His father-in-law has done this event for 17 years and now Gerald is helping out. All the food is provided and bottled water will be available too. But donations would be greatly appreciated to help with the cost of this event. They will be set-up by 2 or 3 in the afternoon so you can come at any time then. If you want anything else to drink beside water, you are responsible to bring it. If you bring an alcoholic beverage you will need to put it in a cup which they will have available. The fish fry is located at the Beech Park off of Webb Rd. The entrance says 1120 on it which is just south of the lake from Webb Rd. Or if you are coming from the south it will be the 2nd turn off Webb Rd. Drive to the pavilion which is on the north side and park on the south side of the parking lot. Gerald will reserve the last row for the car show.

Gerald is actively talking to new people about joining the club as well.

There will not be Dairy Queen night on Oct. 17 after the fish fry. Little Richard will be closed from Oct. 15-19 because his main employee is going to be out of town. Richard's birthday is on Oct. 30 and we as a club are thinking about doing something special for his birthday. Richard is very good to us as a club. Last time we had ice cream our bill was \$120 but Richard knocked it down to \$70. The plan is to take a picture of Richard with his car in front of his Dairy Queen and frame it for him. David G. will try to get hold of him to get the picture taken. There was discussion about having several WACO members come and have their cars in the picture as well so as not to arouse suspicion. The discussion centered around trying to do this on Tuesday Oct. 13 at 3 PM. Watch for an email about this if you would like to participate. Then we may have our Dairy Queen night on his birthday to present this picture and anything else that we figure out to do for him.

David G. had sent information from James about having a picture of our cars with Doc at the airport. The group picture would cost us \$800. This would have to be scheduled before mid-November when Doc is put in storage. Doug said he felt like that was too expensive for just a picture of our cars. David H. suggested that if we wanted our car with an airplane that we could to the airplane museum and take it by one of the planes that are on the tarmac. They aren't all polished up like Doc but could still make a good picture.

Some members asked about the WACO Facebook page and who was responsible for it. A couple of members tried to join and it keeps saying that it is pending. David G. said he would have Amanda look into it for us.

David H. asked what progress John has with his car. He has a new motor and it is at the machine shop just waiting to be worked on.

WACO Luncheon: David G. will work on this for us.

Then we discussed or Christmas party. It looks unlikely that the House of Schwann will be open by December so we discussed trying to go to plan B for our party. Doug suggested going to Spears and reserving the side room. Doug will talk to Spears and see if this is feasible or not. David G. suggested that Auntie C's in Park City might be an option as well. The restaurant closes at 2PM every day but it could be reserved in the evening and we would have the entire restaurant. The only requirement would be that we buy food from the restaurant. David G. will look into this option. If anyone has another idea please let the officers know about it.

Cars For Charity Car Show in January- David H. asked if any members were interested in attending as he will be deciding if he wants to park with the D-Dudes or if WACO will be there and he parks with us. He is looking for commitments from the car club. Supposedly the registration forms are on the web-site. If you are interested in putting your car in this show please let David H. know.

David G. reported that Mike has gotten moved into his new house and has sold the old house as well. Now he is in the process of trying to figure out what to do with all the stuff they have. David G. is planning on going over on Sunday to help out.

Meeting adjourned!